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30th November 2018 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
We were fortunate to have a visitation form our Bishop, The Right Reverend John Arnold. He 
met each class as they prepared for Advent and the birth of Christ. He was so 
complimentary of all that he saw, in particular how all the pupils engaged in their learning 
and the happy atmosphere in the school. Well done everyone! You will have the opportunity 
to meet him yourself if you are attending Mass this weekend. 
 
As you know Miss Berry has now started her maternity leave.  Although she is missed, her 
team are continuing as normal. However, if you need to speak to anyone regarding Early 
Years or Key Stage 1, Miss Moran or myself are always available. 
 
Thank you so much for your generosity in our appeal for the Christmas Fair – we have been 
overwhelmed by your support and are really looking forward to our first Christmas Fair on 
Thursday 13th December. 
 
All pupils took part in our anti-bullying week including special lessons and questionnaires - 
we will be sharing the findings in the new year as well as the results of the parents’ 
questionnaires completed earlier this year. 
 
All classes have also had the opportunity to explore the British Value of ‘Rule of Law’  - 
check out our website to see some of the work completed. 
 
I know that there have been a few concerns about bookings for Santa’s Grotto. We have 
been able to ask ‘Mrs Christmas’ to join us on the day but on a first come first served basis. 
Don’t forget that, despite Father Christmas being very busy, he has booked to come back to 
school on Party Day on Wednesday 19th December to visit each pupil and bring them a little 
gift. 
 
Key Stage 2 took part in a Quidditch taster day including chasing the snitch and riding on 
brooms!! Great fun was had by all as well as reinforcing many of the PE skills previously 
taught. 
 
Can I please remind all parents that smoking e-cigarettes is not allowed on the school 
premises – thank you for your co-operation. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Mrs C Harrison 
Headteacher 
 


